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Minutes of …	LITTLE COMPTON 
	ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
		
Correspondence Address :  	The Clerk LCPC, 5 Back Lane, Long Compton, Shipston on Stour, Warwickshire, CV36 5LG
Telephone :	07866 046 001	
Email :		littlecompton.pc1 @gmail.com
Website :	www.littlecomptonpc.org

Here are the Minutes of Little Compton Parish Council Ordinary Meeting held on Monday 18th March 2024 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 
Present :	Councillors Matt Povey (Chairman), Nigel Martin, Graeme Evans, Wayne Parker and Clerk Sarah Elliott 
There were 8 members of the public present.

1. Apologies were received from Cllr Charlie Huntingford and District Cllr Sarah Whalley-Hoggins
2. The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd January were approved and signed by the Chairman.
3. There were no reports in the absence of our District and County Councillors.
4. The Clerk gave a report on the following :  
a. Various notices have been posted in both boards regarding HUG initiatives for warmer homes and fire service checks.  Bus Timetables and Mobile Library services have been posted in the bus shelter. 
b. A dog poo bin is still being costed and considered, ie where to place it.  The council owns one bin and Mike Hartnell empties this for us.  The cost for the service is up to £300 per annum. 
5. There were comments from the public :
a. Regarding poo bins Alan who lives on Pil Lane does not want the bin placed near his garden, he objected clearly to this suggestion.  It was mooted to place a bin on the corner of Pool Close with Brewery Row, but there is already a dual function bin in front of the pub on Brewery Row.  Alan has moved the sign down to Pil Lane to ask people to ‘clean it up’.  
b. The logs taken from the felled Ash at the cemetery was brought up again and questioned why all the logs were taken with only a few people making any kind of donation.  The company in question is seen to have taken logs without proper consent.  Councillors will discuss this again with Cllr Charlie Huntingford who was not at the 
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c. Communication was then discussed because residents felt they had not been told they could have or donate towards having the logs.  Councillors agreed to discuss how better to spread news and information.  
d. The cars speeding along Brewery Row off the A44 was a concern to two residents.  Councillors will look into what more can be done to reduce speeding and see if the District Council can help us with this.  Also the council will look again at price of speeding signs.  
e. A fallen wall was discussed opposite Brewery Row, it is on private land.  Cllr Wayne will talk to the owner. 

6. Correspondence :  clerk received an email from Shipston First Responders but has requested it be sent on proper headed paper with VAT registration before she can pay.
7. Financial :  Payments made :  
a. Payments were read out and acknowledged.  Further payments were Teec Engineering 	£129.99, Village Gates £692.40 and Councillor Training £108.00 and a transfer into Petty Cash £60.00
b. Receipts of two burials were received.    
c. Our Precept has been accepted by Stratford District Council.  
d. The Annual Parish Meeting was set for 29th April 2024 at 6pm.  A notice will be put into the Centrepoint.
8. Planning Applications were discussed :
a. The application has been submitted for Four Shires Farm.  The council will support this application.  Cllr Graeme Evans will write a comment to submit.  He pointed out that the entrance road will come off The Gt Wolford Road and not the main road A44 which is beneficial.
b. All tree applications were approved.  
9. Cemetery :  Needs a spring tidy, to be organized.
10.  Renewal of mowing contracts.  The good comments about the village have continued to come in therefore the Chairman proposed we renew our contract with Lawns to Mow.  This was agreed by the three councillors.  Clerk to contact and submit a renewal quotation from Lawns to Mow for approval at next meeting. 

The meeting was closed at 7.59pm

Date of next Meeting will be on Monday 20th May 2024  at 7pm this will be the ANNUAL Council Meeting   




